
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – July 14, 2008 
 

Present:     John Strasser, Richard Bielefield, Harry L. Reid 

      Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:      Chief David Wentworth 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Selectmen received a letter of resignation from Jean Serino, Sugar Hill member of 

the Tri-Town Recreation Committee.  The Selectmen would like to thank Jean for her 

many years of service on the Tri Town Recreation Committtee.  The Selectmen received 

a letter of interest from Cindy McLaren for the position.  MR. REID made a motion to 

appoint Cindy McLaren to the Tri-Town Recreation Committee for a three year term, 

seconded by MR. STRASSER.   The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH met with the Selectmen to update them on general police 

department business. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of July 7, 2008 seconded by 

MR. REID.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. REID made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. STRASSER the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM. The next scheduled meeting 

will be on Monday, July 21, 2008 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 
 

 

 

 


